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Environmental Management Commission 




Meeting Minutes May 8, 2019

Meeting Location:  Health Department, 2400 Troost Ave, KCMO
Commissioners present:  Carol Adams, Bob Berkebile, Caroline (Molly) Davies, Gloria Ortiz Fisher, Michael Kelley, Scott Klamm, Marty Kraft, Meggie Mapes, Nathan Madden, Erika O’Shea, Ben Proffer
Commissioners Absent:
Jensen Adams, Kimberly Hill, Julie Koppen, Joseph Nickels, DJ Pierre, Nacente Seabury
Staff: Dennis Murphey, Andy Savastino and Jerry Shechter – OEQ;
Guests:
Beth Pauley – Metropolitan Energy Center; June Holte – Drawdown and Pachamama
A. The meeting was called to order at 4:05 pm; A quorum was present. Co-chair Carol Adams welcomed commissioners, staff and guests. New Commissioner Erika O’Shea was welcomed as everyone introduced themselves.
Following introductions, Commissioners provided a framed nature photo image to Dennis Murphey in recognition of his service to the region, city and the EMC and in celebration of his pending retirement at the end of May.
B. Minutes – Moly Davies made a motion, seconded by Scott Klamm, to approve the minutes of the meetings of March and April, 2019. The motion passed.
C. Liaison Updates
1. Air Quality Forum – Carol Adams - No report

2. Transportation 2050 Plan – Carol Adams - No report

3. LEED Committee – Dennis noted that Joe Nickels has been appointed by the City Manager to serve on the LEED Committee

4. Housing Policy Task Force – DJ Pierre - No report

5. Education – Jensen Adams - No report

6. Waste Management District – Jensen Adams - No report

7. MARC Sustainable Committee – Michael Kelley - No report

8. Climate Protection Steering Committee – Bob Berkebile – The next CPSC meeting will be Friday, May 17, m2019 at the BTG main office from 3:00 pm to 4:30 pm. Immediately following the meeting, there will be a reception for Dennis Murphey. Commissioners are invited to both. 
D. Transportation Funding Letter – Carol Adams - The current proposal from the State of Missouri to raise funds for transportation related needs places an increased burden on purchasers/owners of alternative fuel (higher mileage) vehicles. After discussion of the issue it was decided to draft and send proposed correspondence to the Mayor, City Council and City Manager raising this as a red flag issue. Commissioners were asked to encourage others to get involved. Nathan Madden made a motion, seconded by Scott Klamm, authorizing the co-chairs to complete, sign and send the correspondence. The motion passed by unanimous vote. 
E. Annual Report – Carol Adams led the discussion which included the transmittal letter, the body of the report and attachments developed by Commissioners. There was detailed discussion about the final language as well as the links to be provided as backup and informational. Molly Davies made a motion, seconded by Marty Kraft, authorizing the co-chairs to complete, sign and send the annual report to the Mayor, City Council, City Manager, and to the Climate Protection Steering Committee. The motion passed.

F. OEQ Report – Dennis Murphey and Andy Savastino
1. There was a water leak at City Hall above the 24th floor and the OEQ office. OEQ staff has been relocated to the 4th floor. The move has been disruptive but the space is better.
2. Green Solutions Steering Committee met and the four green teams provided the annual update of activities and achievements.  As part of the discussion, Commissioners decided to invite Michael Shaw, in 3-4 months, to update the EMC on solid waste collection plans.
3. Renewables Direct – Ordinance 190233, authorizing the City Manager to sign two agreements with KCP&L for procurement of carbon free wind energy to meet much of the electrical needs for municipal operations, passed on April 11, 2019. These agreements will provide 75 MW of power equaling about 82% of municipal electrical needs. The 75 MW also represents a substantial portion of the proposed 200 MW wind farm proposed by KCP&L. Based on Public Service Commission requirements, the renewable energy cannot be used for unmetered uses; this includes our streetlights. The remaining increment of power is 18%. However, given that about 50% of the energy generated by Evergy (KCP&L plus Westar) is renewable, 9% (half of the 18% remaining increment) is accounted for as renewable energy source. This leaves 9% which is proposed to be covered by selling Renewable Energy Certificates (RECs) and retiring the RECs in the near future.
4. MEEIA (Missouri Energy Efficiency Investment Act) program is in planning by KCP&L. We met with KCP&L last week and discussed a component of the program that addresses urban heat island (UHI) issues especially benefitting lower income households. The program includes cool roofs.
G. Old Business
1. Bike KC Plan – Michael Kelley – There is opposition on the Council to the Plan. New concerns have surfaced so adoption of the Plan is on hold. Commissioners were directed to the video of the meeting.
H. New Business
1. Drawdown group- June Holte – The KC Drawdown Society meets tomorrow. June and others are looking to develop a map that shows the various Drawdown groups and activities.

2. Van Jones will be at Rainy Day Books on May 22, 2019.
I. Remarks from Visitors - None
	The next EMC meeting is: 

	DATE:
Wednesday, June 12, 2019
TIME:
4:00 pm

PLACE:
KCMO Health Department – 2400 Troost; Suite 4600



The meeting was adjourned at 6:05 pm
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